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“Club Officers are elected by members at the 
Annual General Meeting for a one-year term”

Susan Devoy
PRESIDENT

Michelle Oldfield
VICE PRESIDENT/SECRETARY

Pat Taylor
TREASURER

Tepua Russell
LADIES CLUB CAPTAIN

Garth Mitchinson
MEN’S CLUB CAPTAIN

Shane Death
COMMITTEE

Donna Taituna
COMMITTEE

Damon Bowles
COMMITTEE

Karl Brown
OPERATIONS 

MANAGER

Kylie Lindsay
SQUASH DEVELOPMENT

& STATISTICIAN

COMMITTEE RESIGNATIONS 
Zoe Blissett Resigned from Committee March 2017

FIRST AID OFFICERS
Karl Brown, Kylie Lindsay, Deb Boyd-Collins, Char Niles

LICENSED BAR MANAGERS
Karl Brown, Deb Boyd-Collins
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John Revington
COMMITTEE
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“We recognise our Life Members for the valuable 
contribution they have made to our Club.  In being 
recognised, these individuals demonstrated significant, 
sustained and high quality service enhancing the 
reputation and future of the Club”

Doug Dunlop
FIRST LIFE MEMBER

Awarded 1991

Ian Taylor
LIFE MEMBER (d 2014)

Awarded 2006

Yvonne Downs
LIFE MEMBER
Awarded 2007

Ross McCurran
LIFE MEMBER
Awarded 2011

John Scott
LIFE MEMBER
Awarded 2011

Karl Brown
LIFE MEMBER
Awarded 2011

DEBENTURE HOLDERS
We are greatly appreciative to the members below who contributed funding towards the 
building of the new Club by way of Debenture.  All debentures were fully repaid in 2016.

With thanks to:
John & Lynette Revington, Pat Taylor, John Scott, Duncan Wood, Marcus & Char Niles, 
Yvonne Downs, Ross McCurran, Ian Taylor, Andy Hobman, Anthony Harris, Dunston Family, 
Lisa McOnie, Dennis Mullooly, Linda Neill, Karl & Valmae Brown, Tony Aldersley.
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John Revington
LIFE MEMBER
Awarded 2011

Dame Susan Devoy
LIFE MEMBER
Awarded 2011
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“The club continues to be the best squash 
facility in the country and we are 
constantly looking to the future”
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As the year draws to a close it provides an opportunity to 
reflect on a successful 2017.

There have many highlights. These include the winning of 
the Cousins Shield the ultimate men’s competition in NZ.
Congratulations to Josh Larkin, Ben Grindrod, Alex Oakley, 
Josh Oakley, Jamie Oakley and Sean Dykes.  Congratulations 
also to Ben Grindrod for being selected to represent NZ at 
the World Champs in Marseilles in December.

We also extend our congratulations to Glenn Templeton for 
winning the NZ U/17 Boys Championship and he and Sean 
Dykes have been named in the World Junior Boys Squad for 
the event in Chennai India next year.

Our juniors continue to develop and succeed with many in 
National Squads.

We owe a debt of gratitude to Kylie Lindsay for her 
assistance and coaching throughout the year. Sadly Kylie 
has left to go overseas. We wish Kylie well and hope to 
see her back in the future.

We have run a number of successful tournaments again 
this year including the NZ Doubles Champs but obviously the 
highlight for the club was the hosting of the 2017 Junior Girls 
and Boys World Championships.  This was a magnificent 
effort by the club and my thanks go to all the members who 
volunteered during the event and extended magnificent 
hospitality to our visitors.  Our members Wayne Werder and 
Marcus and Char Niles are to be acknowledged for the 
tremendous job they did as members of the organising 
committee.  The feedback was that this was one of the best 
run events many had attended.

The club continues to be the best squash facility in the 
country and we are constantly looking to the future . A 
reflection of this was the recent upgrade of our bar and 
kitchen.

Whilst we can be proud of our facilities it really is the people 
who are the heart and soul of any organisation. I wish to 
acknowledge and thank all the committee members who as 
volunteers go the extra mile to fulfil the roles needed to 
support Karl Brown our Operations Manager and to provide

opportunities for all club members. 

Additionally there are many members who are always willing 
to help and it goes without saying it does not go unnoticed.

Finally to our sponsors who have loyally and generously 
supported the club we are grateful for the association.
The club is in good heart . I see this at club night so ably run 
by Deb Boyd Collins and in the fun shared by many at 
Business House thanks to the efforts of TePua Russell and 
Donna Taituma.

Donna is stepping down from the committee next year her 
contribution to running the Juniors, Business House and of 
course the Jubilee have been outstanding.

The celebration of 50 years was a fantastic occasion and 
sincere thanks to the organising committee in particular 
Donna and Mel Katu.

Other committee members retiring at the end of the year 
include Shane Death who was instrumental in arranging 
much of the sponsorship required this year.

I am also standing down but it has been a pleasure to be part 
of a committed group of people who always put the best 
interests of the members at the forefront of their decisions.



MEMBERSHIP 
STATISTICS
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At 30 September 2017 “The popularity of membership to this facility 
continues to astound and is testament to a 
superior facility and the comprehensive 
activities made available to members”

CLUB MEMBERSHIP

Seniors       Juniors

Total Members 626

MEMBERSHIP GROWTH

*Two additional courts added 2014
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KEY CLUB
HIGHLIGHTS
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“The reward for work 
well done is the 
opportunity to do 
more”
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At 30 September 2017

Since opening in October 2011, membership has grown to 626 members. This excludes
casual/leisure members, business house teams, Tauranga Boys College students, other local schools, 
community user groups (approx. an additional 1,000).

Every year Devoy Squash & Fitness members and guests spend over 20,000 hours on court 

equating to an impressive 30,000 games of squash

Since opening in October 2011, there has been over 182,000 games of squash played

We have the largest squash membership of any squash club in New Zealand .

We have the largest graded membership in the Bay of Plenty

In 2017 we hosted the World Junior Squash Championships with entries from 28 countries

We won the 2017 Bay of Plenty Squash Club of the Year and were finalists in both the Squash 
New Zealand Squash Club of Year and Sport BOP Club of the Year

We won the Men’s A Grade Teams Cousins Shield Competition for the first time in our 50 year 
history

We celebrated our 50 year Anniversary

This year, members have excelled and won age group, regional and national titles as well as 

representing New Zealand and world junior teams.

Our junior programme was fully subscribed with a waiting list established.

Business house has introduced new teams incorporating social and non-members, and has 
culminated in new members joining the Club.

Court usage during peak times (3.00-8.00pm) was at 90% capacity during weekdays.

We are stockists of the largest selection of squash rackets in the Bay of Plenty.  

We have hosted a number of tournaments including an Open Tournament, B Grade 
Tournament, Doubles Tournaments, Masters, Junior and fun tournaments.

We have run various programmes for community users including schools, home school, holiday 
programmes, women n wine, blokes n beer, technical training, camps... the list goes on.





OPERATIONS
MANAGER

Karl Brown

Devoy Squash & Fitness Centre Annual Report 2017

2017 has been a major milestone in the Club’s history. With 
the building being a construction zone for a number of 
months, celebrating our 50 year anniversary and then hosting 
the World Junior Championships there has been plenty 
happening.

MEMBERSHIP
We continue to hold membership at over 600 placing us as 
the largest squash club in the country.  With a steady stream 
of people moving to the area and a strong feed in from local 
schools we are lucky to have a ready source of new members.  
Membership demand is still strong despite having now been 
in this new location for 6 years.  A huge percentage of new 
members are referred by existing members living up to the 
marketing adage that your best advertising is “word of 
mouth” – this certainly works for us.

2017 ACTIVITY
The ability to host the World Junior Championships was the 
highlight for the year and shows we are more than capable of 
hosting large world class squash events and expect this will 
give us confidence to further explore further squash 
opportunities. Huge thanks to members who worked with us 
during the alterations and then the lack of court access during 
the Championships. The finished alterations have been proven 
to be well designed and solved lots of minor operational 
problems we had, leaving us with an even better facility. 
Special thanks must be given to the funders who supported 
our vision and allowed the alterations to be completed. The 
funders were TECT, Lion Foundation and NZ Community Trust. 
Special mention must also be made of Bruce Matheson and 
ASPEC Construction who delivered a complicated demolition 
and rebuild all completed within a fully working squash club 
that was completed ahead of deadline.

PROSHOP & BAR
Both the bar and proshop are major income generators for 
the club and make a sizeable contribution to the bottom line.  
The introduction of craft beer has been exceptionally well 
received this year along with an expanded drink range 
through the extra display space. 

The proshop product range has also been expanded as we test 
the ability to sell other products, once again made possible 
with the extra display space.  All members are reminded that 
all profits from the bar and proshop go directly to your club so 
all purchases make a direct contribution to the clubs finances.

Communications
The preferred communication with members is via newsletter 
and facebook.  All members are encouraged to like us on 
facebook as this is the most timely communication channel 
with constant posts of club activity. Further adding to these 
mediums we intend to upgrade the booking system and 
website early 2018 making them more compatible with phone 
technology.  Expect to see an improved booking system 
introducing new functions like email reminders, peak time 
waiting list for cancelled bookings and online payments.

The iPad communication to above court TV’s is a NZ first and 
has been very quickly embraced by all. Expect to see next year 
the conclusion to that technology as we do away with the 
push to talk speakers, with all communications to players 
coming direct from the iPads through the TV speakers.  This is 
leading edge technology and we are leading the way both 
locally and internationally.

8
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Facilities
Despite having spent over $300k on improvements this year, 
the Committee are constantly looking to improve your squash 
playing experience. Subject to funding, we are looking to 
convert the remaining 5 courts to LED lights. The CBK court 
was converted this year. The LED light is brighter and also 
brings plenty of power cost and maintenance benefits. 

Following on the success of doubles squash we will also be 
exploring the possibility of converting the remaining 3 courts 
to moveable walls, giving us potentially 4 full size doubles 
courts. This is a particularly expensive exercise and will only 
be undertaken if funding can be secured – watch this space.  
Further on the horizon the Committee have settled on a 
master plan that potentially could see the installation of a full 
Glass Court.  This is a major construction and is a medium to 
long term vision but gives us something to work toward.  Draft 
plans are shown in the Facilities report later in this report.

Sponsors
Our family of sponsors are key contributors to the success of 
the club. From our long term original court sponsors Artisan 
Jewellers and MacMurdo Electrical to our valued sponsorship 
from Mitre 10 and Classic Builders and our newest court 
sponsors this year of Bureta Physio and CBK Craft Bar & 
Kitchen we say thank you for your support. Members are 
encouraged to support these sponsors whenever possible. 

Further special thanks goes to our tournament sponsors 
including PAKn’SAVE Tauriko, PAKn’SAVE Tauranga, ASPEC 
Construction, Russell Builders and Attach Scaffolding, Squash 
BOP and Squash NZ. Special mention and thanks also to the 
major sponsors of the World Junior Championships – Carrus, 
Craigs Investment Partners & University of Waikato.  It is the 
commitment by these businesses that allows us to provide the 
level of services we provide – THANK YOU

9



MEMBERS

Club Captains:  
Garth Mitchinson & Tepua
Russell
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2017 was another very busy and enjoyable year for your Club 
Captains.

Interclub
While the year was dominated by the World Juniors, and the 
Kitchen renovations, there were many other things worthy of 
recognition. Success on court, fun off court, and lots of new 
members discovering the enjoyment of playing squash.
Interclub was again the backbone of the season for most of 
our graded players. Devoy had eight Men’s and four Women’s 
teams in the Autumn competition, and seven and three 
respectively in the Winter League. We also had 12 Men and 
10 Women playing in the Premier League, for the Bays top 
players. If you haven’t played interclub, it is a great way to 
meet people from other clubs, and experience some team 
camaraderie. A lot of fun, and a great introduction to 
competitive squash with a bit more laid back feel than 
tournament play.

Superchamps
Devoy again had a strong representation at Regional 
Superchamps. We entered teams in all grades from B through 
F, in both Men’s and Women’s. It’s a tough competition to get 
through in BOP, and we managed to get our C Grade Men and 
E Grade Men through to Nationals. Both performed strongly 
and did well to both finish 3rd. A great effort, and good reward 
for all the training they put in.

Doubles
Doubles League was a revelation this year. It seems the word 
is finally getting out that this is a great format to play, and 
that our facilities are the best around. We currently have 
players travelling from across the Bay, and even Waikato to 
compete. 

The club is heaving on Tuesday nights, with no surprise that 
the Bar takings are well up. The burgers and chips are proving 
very popular now that we have the ability to offer fresh 
cooked food.

Business House
Business House has also been very well supported this year. 
Lots of new players, and a few higher graded players keeping 
everyone honest. Another great way to meet other players, 
have a drink or two, and sneak a bit of exercise in without 
realising you’ve done it. The aftermatch competitions have 
provided a few video highlights for our Facebook page, so 
make sure you have a look.

Neeley Log
We Challenged Te Puke for the Neeley Log in April, and after a 
huge battle managed to bring the Log home. A good club 
format with male and female players from every grade 
playing each other to decide the overall winner. We defended 
it against Katikati in June, and look to have safely tucked it 
away in the trophy cabinet for the Summer.
As I mentioned, a very busy year! Thanks to all of you that 
have helped out when we’ve needed you, and looking 
forward 2018 looks like another ripper. See you at the Club.



TREASURER
Pat Taylor
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“The membership is near capacity and 
there are activities all year, so as long 
as this tendency continues the Club will 
continue to be in a strong viable 
financial position”

The Devoy Squash and Fitness Centre has had an 
extremely busy year, as will have been detailed in previous 
reports.

There have been large cash flows to accommodate this 
activity, but I am pleased to report that our effective cash 
position (current assets of bank and debtors less the 
current liabilities of creditors) is up on last year.

The Club was the major host of the World Junior Squash 
Championships and as such was in a position to obtain 
funds for a major upgrade of the facilities for the kitchen, 
bar and office areas and also to receive significant 
subsidies to purchase and install the electronic scoring 
system and associated TV screens on the courts.  The 
building upgrade was more than the grants received but 
this was able to be met from the court hireage for the 
World Junior Squash Championships and reserves held.

During the Championships the Club also held the 50th

Anniversary celebrations, which was subsidised by the 
Club, but was an event which could not be passed 
unnoticed.

The tournaments, events, coaching and other activities 
continue, and due to pre-planning are largely self-funded.  
This is not necessarily reflected in these financial 
statements as there in no allocation of running costs or 
additional income to each activity. 
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The membership is near capacity and there are activities 
all year, so as long as this tendency continues the Club will 
continue to be in a strong viable financial position.

Snapshot
Gross Profit for 2017 was $263,180 compared with 

$244,697 in 2016.  
Net Trading Surplus (before depreciation expense, grants 
and sundry income) was $90,573 compared with $66,645 
in 2016.
Net Assets increased to $2,016,888 from $1,722,882.
This was mainly the building upgrade.

Statement of Financial Performance
Membership revenue, advertising and sponsorship 
increased.  The proshop and bar sales decreased, possibly 
due to the rebuilding and time out for the World Junior 
Squash Championships.  Costs remained consistent with 
the prior year, with the exception of administration 
support Contractor Fees. There are number of regular 
expenses for power, interest, insurance, computer use and 
security which must be met each month.
The club contributed to the costs for the team competing 
for the Cousins Shield.  A worthwhile investment as they 
were victorious.

GROSS PROFIT $
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Statement of Financial Position
The net cash position is $103,643 which is down on the 

cash position of $129,462 last year due to capital 
expenditure during the year.

Stock has increased considerably due to the space available.  
Proshop $28,903 compared with $20,579 and bar $3,977 
compared with $3,136.

The building had additional costs of $306,723 and the 
equipment $8,139 for the ipads and TVs (half the full price 
contributed by the World Junior Squash organisation) and 
$5,170 for the Water Cooler.  All of which are wonderful 
assets for the club.

Events after Balance Sheet
Since Balance Date there have been the purchases of a new 
refrigerator for the kitchen, furniture for the lounge and a 
cabinet for the office. 
There are no other specific costs expected after balance 
date.

FINANCIAL
STATEMENTS
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CLUB TURNOVER
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SQUASH
DEVELOPMENT
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1967 – 2017 50th Anniversary
Tauranga Squash Rackets Club Inc.
This event was held at Sebel Trinity Wharf on Saturday 22nd

of July 2017 to coincide with the World’s Junior Squash 
Championship.  

It was a rocky start in relation to numbers but I had 
two amazing volunteers that persevered to 
ensure that thee night was a success, thank you to 
Garry Christoffersen and Melanie Katu who are both 
dedicated & valued members of our Club.

MC for the night was Paul Devoy, we had 130 past, present 
& future members attend.  Guest speakers were Harvey 
Bryant who represented the past, Ross McCurran who 
represented the present and Master Alex Oakley who 
represented the future of our Club.  All three speakers 
shared wonderful and funny memories of our club that 
spanned over the 50 years.  Club President, Susan Devoy 
acknowledged our past members and cut the cake with the 
3 speakers to close the formalities, entertainment for the 
night was Shabang Classic Rock.
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Junior Club
Another successful Sunday Junior Club for school terms two 

and three, where non-members and members aged 7 to 12 
attend to play games of similar ability or higher than them.  In 
term 3, I implemented a league competition and with the 
assistance from Kim Death we developed a mini competition for 
our juniors.  It created healthy competition where the games 
went to 11 and they umpire and score themselves…all part of 
preparing them for junior tournaments.  

The parents have been amazing and decided to rally together to 
continue Junior Club during Term 4.  Thank you to Kim Death, 
Darren Wyllie, David & Kim Hammerich, Angela Werder, Linda 
Boubee and Sandi Clink.

Club Night
This social event is always a success thanks to our very own 

stalwart, Deb Boyd-Collins.  She continues to volunteer her time 
and effort where adult members and non-members attend to 
play similar ability or higher players on a Wednesday night.  Deb 
advises “that Club night has had an amazing new wave of ladies 
attend and attributes this to Kylie Lindsay’s “Intro to Squash” 
programme.”  “People come along to have a go and end up 
falling in love with the game.”  Deb is proud to be a part of their 
journey of exploration and this is what drives her to volunteer 
her time every week!
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Business House
Sponsored by PaeMoana we have 12 teams of 4 players 

whom participate in an eight week round.  Business House 
has become more popular this season due to some great on 
court competition games as well as the after match games, 
which are proving to be a big hit with players.  On these 
nights I have these amazing young ladies that help me with 
the supper, raffle and games so thank you to Cassidy Ball, 
Isobel Brett-Kelly, Sophie Hurley, Stella and Candice 
Morrison.
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Final word
For the past two years I have had the privilege of being a part of 
this amazing, visionary & dedicated committee and now it is my 
time to stand down.   I have enjoyed learning how our Club 
operates and being involved with the physical transformations 
this year.  It is a proud moment when I can say that I have been 
a part of this Club that competes on a regional, national and 
now international level for squash, so why not join as this is only 
just the beginning!

Hapaitia te ara tika pumau ai te rangitiratanga mo nga uri
whakatipu!
Foster the pathway of knowledge to strength, independence and 
growth for future generations!



FACILITIES AND
ASSETS

John Revington
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Club stage 1 upgrade:
The first half of this year saw a huge effort from a large 

number of people, as we raced to get the planned Stage 1 
upgrade completed in time for the World Juniors. With a 
new commercial kitchen, a new bar complete with walk in 
back-loading fridge, extended lounge area and reconfigured 
admin area, the end result looks great and most importantly 
works well and will serve the club well for the future. At the 
same time, we took the opportunity to install a new above 
court electronic marking system linked to Ipads, a new water 
cooler and replaced all the damaged ceiling tiles.

A big thank you to all those involved and also to members for 
your patience while the work was being carried 
out. Generous funding from TECT, NZ Community Trust and 
Lion Foundation made the project possible, and support from 
our partner, Tauranga Boys College.

More recently you will have noticed new couches and tables 
in the lounge area, replacing the old red chairs which came 
with us from the old club – along with a lot of old members!

Lighting:
The next project we have planned is to fundraise to complete 
replacement of all the court lighting with LED lighting. This 
will improve the lighting quality, and importantly reduce our 
operational costs as the lights last longer and cost less to 
run. Subject to fundraising we aim to complete this next 
year.

Future projects:
The committee continues to strategically plan for the future 

and ensure improvements are part of an overall building master 
plan. The next phase, Stage 2, is to build upon the huge interest 
in doubles squash and install moveable walls on the MacMurdo
and Artisan courts which will then give us the capability of 
having 4 full sized doubles courts. Twice the fun!! All going 
well with fundraising we hope to install these early in 2019 
during the quieter summer months. Stage 3, which would 
complete the current master-plan, is the provision of a glass 
exhibition court. Any decision on this is some way off and will 
first involve extensive consultation with members and Tauranga 
Boys College. 
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World Junior 
Squash 
Championships  

Wayne Werder
Chairperson
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Two years of planning for the WSF World Junior Squash Championships came to fruition 18-29 July 2017 and by any measure, the 
event was an unmitigated success. There is a genuine sense of pride in what has been achieved and we sincerely thank you for 
being part of the action.  The Championships was the largest international sporting event ever to be hosted by Tauranga City.

The organisation and hosting was primarily carried out by a volunteer committee who gave the Championships an edge, providing
first class hospitality, event management, facilities and service.  Feedback from players and coaches, world squash officials, local 
business owners, Tauranga City Council, the hard working group of 150 volunteers and a new generation of young squash fans has 
been unanimous in their praise.

We had two goals at the outset: To deliver the best world junior squash championships ever and to also put Tauranga on the map. 
We have had numerous people approach us and congratulate us on the best world juniors they have been to.  We don’t think we 
have spoken to a person who didn’t mention in some way how beautiful Tauranga was and how they would love to come back and 
visit at some point.  

The Championships have left a legacy for the sport.  We sincerely thanks Squash New Zealand and the three hosting Clubs Devoy
Squash & Fitness Centre, Mount Squash Club and Te Puke Squash Club who have shown their capability in running superb 
international events.  We’re delighted that the future looks bright for Tauranga as a host city for the future.

We would like to thank the many companies, organisations and people who have supported these Championships. This event 
simply could not have happened without your support.  It was a wonderful occasion and one we will remember for many years to 
come.

Wayne Werder  Chairperson, Organising Committee

3.



World Junior 
Squash 
Championships  
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3.

• The annual World Junior Squash Championships comprises three events featuring both men’s and women’s junior individual events 
which take place together; followed by a Junior Team Championship which alternates between Men’s and Women’s.  

• Organisation took nearly 2 years of planning.  

• Staffing was primarily a volunteer workforce consisting of an Organising Committee, a paid Championship Director, a contracted 
Event Logistics Manager and Marketing & Communications Manager, and over 150 volunteers to run the actual event.

• Dame Susan Devoy officially opened the World Championships.  “It’s a real opportunity and privilege to play in your home town, 
some of my favourite memories were in 1987 when we hosted the world champs in Auckland. I’m just glad there weren’t so many 
talented Egyptians, Malaysians and so on around then, I would never have stood a chance!”

• The Championships were held in four venues:  Queen Elizabeth Youth Centre (QEYC) which was the main showcase for the event 
featuring the all-glass court and seating for up to 1000 spectators; the Devoy Squash & Fitness Centre; Mount Squash Club and 
Te Puke Squash Club.

• Players were accommodated at the Trinity Wharf Hotel and Armitage Hotel with transport loops between all the venues.

• A host of international referees officiated the Championships.  There were also talent scouts here for a shopping spree of top junior 
players to attend Universities on squash scholarships.

• Entry was free to the three host clubs with a gold coin entry to the Queen Elizabeth Youth Centre.  The aim was to make this an 
affordable family event.

• A slick range of merchandise was offered including hoodies, tees, training jerseys and caps.

• Squash New Zealand re-established itself as a prominent World Squash host and venue, with Kiwi’s doing well and performing on 
home soil and introducing new sponsors and the community to the sport.

Event    
Overview  
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“Ian was passionate about squash and in 
particular loved to see Juniors improving 
at every level. These scholarships are the 
perfect legacy to keep his memory alive” 

IAN TAYLOR 
SCHOLARSHIP
RECIPIENTS 
2017

BEN GRINDROD
(Senior Scholarship)

− B Grade player
− Squash Coach
− World Junior Squash Championships volunteer

Jack Niles
(Junior Scholarship)

GLENN TEMPLETON 
(Junior Scholarship)

− World ranking No. 133 
− NZ Ranking No. 5
− Devoy Squash & Fitness Men’s Club Champion
− Cousins Shield winning team 2017
− World Men’s Team Marseille, France

− NZ U17 National Champion
− NZ Elite Junior Squad
− National B Grade Super Champs winner
− NZ Secondary Schools Team
− 2018 Trans-Tasman Junior Test Team

22
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CLUB CHAMPIONS 2017 MEN’S / BOYS WOMEN’S / GIRLS

Open Champion Ben Grindrod Jo Shanks

B-Grade Chris Tietjen Taylor Clarke

C-Grade Ben McCurran Joy Fowles

D-Grade Josh Goodwin Diane Sisson

E-Grade Blair Atkinson Rachel McKenzie

F-Grade Connor Christoffersen Jaime Mitchinson

Under 19 years Glenn Templeton Taylor Clarke

Under 17 years Taylor Bettleheim Anika Russell

Under 15 years Jared Lewitt Emily Chamberlain

Under 13 years Toby Elsom Kayla Bowles

Under 11 years Not contested Erin Wyllie

Rookie of the Year Mark Hooper Brooklyn Doney

Most Improved Player Logan Aldridge Anika Russell

Most Promising Junior Mitchell White Jaime Mitchinson

SPECIAL CLUB AWARDS 2017

Personality Award Mike Dunston

Dummy Spitter Award Richard Harland

Service Award Michelle Oldfield

IAN TAYLOR MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIPS 2017

Junior Scholarship Recipient Glenn Templeton  $300   Jack Niles  $200

Senior Scholarship Recipient Ben Grindrod     $500.00

23
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“Some people want it to 
happen, some wish it 
would happen, others 
make it happen”        
Michael Jordan

JUNIOR NATIONAL 
ACHIEVEMENTS

Jaime Mitchinson
NZ F/J Womens Champion
BOP Junior Development/Future Stars Girls

Sean Dykes
BOP Junior Team
NZ Secondary Schools Team
NZ Junior Elite Squad
Cousins Shield Champion Team
2018 Trans-Tasman Junior Test Team

Taylor Clarke
BOP Junior Team
NZ Secondary Schools Team
BOP Junior Elite Girls

Mitchell White
BOP Junior Team
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Joe Smythe
NZ Junior Development Squad
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Logan Brill
NZ Junior Development Squad
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Ben McCurran
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Taylor Bettelheim
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Jack Niles
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Dylan Russell
BOP Junior Elite Boys

Joel Kennerley
BOP Junior Development Boys
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Jamie Oakley

Logan Aldridge
BOP Junior Development Boys

Adam Hitchiner
BOP Junior Development Boys

Sam Niles
BOP Junior Development Boys

Drew de Wet
BOP Junior Development Boys

Benjamin Adams
BOP Junior Development Boys

Callum Owen
BOP Junior Development Boys

Jip Haitsma
BOP Junior Future Stars Boys

Jared Lewitt
BOP Junior Future Stars Boys

Emily Chamberlain
BOP Junior Development/Future Stars Girls

Hope Kennerley
BOP Junior Development/Future Stars Girls
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“Some people want it to 
happen, some wish it 
would happen, others 
make it happen”        
Michael Jordan

SENIOR NATIONAL
ACHIEVEMENTS

Ben Grindrod Jamie Oakley
Alex Oakley Josh Oakley
Sean Dykes Josh Larkin – import
Cousins Shield Men’s Team National Champions

Garth Mitchinson Greg Cato
Joe Smythe Ben McCurran
Drew de Wet Adam Hitchiner
Logan Brill
C Grade Superchamps Regional Champions

Jo Shanks
BOP Women’s Team National Champion
BOP Masters Team

Marcus Niles
BOP Masters Team

Shari Ball
BOP Masters Team

Ross McCurran BJ McKenzie
Michel Galloway
District Referees

Becky Clarke
National Referee
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Jamie Oakley
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FUNDERS

2017  Our Fabulous
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Thank you!

NAMING RIGHT COURT SPONSORS

MAJOR PARTNERSHIPS

TOURNAMENT SPONSORS
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